
Dear Club Members,

The meeting in April was held @ Johnny’s Office: 
We had 25 members present. 

   Presidents Report:   
Thank you to all of the trail bosses for taking care of the trails and signs. 
The AWSC is in the process of receiving “Of the Year” awards. Look at the website and if
you feel there is someone in the area that should be nominated for an award, fill out 
the required paperwork and get it turned into the AWSC office. The deadline is May 31 
and the winners will be recognized at the fall workshop.

Alliance report: 
There was not much of an alliance report. 
Morris said any money collected from non-resident trail passes will go directly into the 
supplemental fund.
The CAP Program is on hold. 
The landowner’s checks are not yet available.

Trail Report: 
The trails should be removed by now and same with the road signs being flipped. 
If you have not turned your hours into Eric, please do so as soon as possible.
The Thresheree Park wants us to move the trail to the west slightly. Trail boss, Craig, 
needs to meet with Charlie Rusch, he has more information.

Old Business: 
A first aid kit will be ordered so it is available at our functions.
I still have shirts for a few members that had ordered them. I will have them at the next 
meeting. If you cannot make the meeting, give me a call to make other arraignments.

New Business: 
The board of Directors will be going through the by-laws of the club and getting them 
up to date.



A discussion took place about the landowner turkeys that we have given in the past. It 
was stated that not all the landowners want a turkey and could we do something else 
this year? Club members will be looking into other options, such as gift cards, chamber 
bucks, and gas cards. If you are one of the club members that is to be looking for other 
options, make sure you bring the information with you to the next meeting.
A motion was made and accepted to hold our meetings year round. 
A question was asked if it would be possible to make the route through Newville a 
designated snowmobile route. That has to go to the Fulton Town Board. It was also 
discussed about the route behind Hanewall’s to make that a designated route. Casey 
Lund was going to see about getting it on the agenda for the city council meeting.

Elections were held and the results are as follows: 
Secretary: Jackie Kell
Treasurer: Tom Hutchinson
Vice President: Mark Oswald 
President: Lyle Phillips
Board Members: 
Casey Lund, Sara Anderson, Ashley Kell, Tim Weber, Eric Schmeling and Matt Clift as 
alternate.
Appointed Positions: 
Activity Directors: Jeff Bartz and Sara Anderson
Alliance representatives: Eric Schmeling and Mark Oswald
Trail Chairman: Eric Schmeling

Bob Houfe’s name was pulled; he was not present, $50.00 for the next meeting. 

The next meeting will be held at Johnny’s Office on May 5th at 7:30. 

Sincerely, Jackie Kell, 
Secretary of Sundowners Snowmobile Club

Contact numbers: 
President: Lyle Phillips 608-239-4159
Vice President: Mark Oswald 608-577-6908
Secretary: Jackie Kell 608-884-8516
Treasurer: Tom Hutchinson 608-752-9455
Activity Directors: Jeff Bartz 608-884-9070



Sara Anderson
Trail Chairman: Eric Schmeling 608-289-0032


